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March 20, 2023

Marie Therese Dominguez

Department of Transportation Commissioner
50 Wolf Road

Albany, NY 12232

Dear Commissioner Dominguez,

I write to you today on behalf of the Somers community regarding the current condition of Route
202. Having spoken to Supervisor Rob Scorrano and Highway Superintendent Nick DeVito I am
requesting your assistance in addressing the approximately two mile stretch of this state road
between Routes 118 and 139.

Having met with Region 8 leadership this corridor was not identified on their resurfacing
schedule. The current poor condition will only continue to deteriorate if it is not addressed. As
you know, since it is a state road the responsibility falls to your agency to rectify this situation
which is why I am requesting your assistance.

I appreciate your assistance on this important matter and look forward to working with you to
enhance the infrastructure across the Hudson Valley.

Sincerely,

Matt Slater

Member of the Assembly
94™ District

CC: Robert Scorrano, Somers Town Supervisor

Nick DeVito, Somers Highway Superintendent

Assemblyman William Magnarelli, Chairman of Transportation Committee
Lance MacMillan, DOT Region 8 Director

ALBANY OFFICE: Room 433, Legislative Office Building, Albany, New York 12248 » 518-455-5783, FAX: 518-455-5543
DISTRICT OFFICE: 3 Starr Ridge Road, Suite 204, Brewster, New York 10509 = 845-278-2923, FAX: 845-278-2926
EMAIL: slaterm @ nyassembly.gov



